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Summary Note
October 22, 2014

Cummings called the meeting to order and presented the charge to the committee from the EPGC by-laws: “All programs, both initial and advanced, are expected to use assessment results to engage in continuous improvement. Advanced programs tend to have fewer external mandates related to their assessment processes. This subcommittee is charged with overseeing the assessment efforts in advanced programs to assure that assessments are implemented consistently and systematically. Moreover, the subcommittee will review assessment results and make recommendations for improvements based on their review.” It was noted that the subcommittee does not engage in the actual assessment of the programs, but rather reviews results and provides recommendations based on those results.
The committee discussed the definition of an “advanced program” as used by NCATE. Cummings noted that the newly-adopted CAEP definition of an advanced program is essentially the NCATE definition. Based on the definition, the committee determined that the following programs at WMU are considered advanced programs for NCATE/CAEP:
School Counseling (master’s)
Career and Technical Education (master’s, but not the initial cert program)
Early Childhood Education (master’s)
Educational Leadership (master’s, specialist, and doctorate)
English (master’s degree in teaching)
Math Education (master’s and doctorate)
Physical Education (master’s)
Practice of Teaching (master’s)
Reading (master’s)
Science Education (master’s and doctorate)
Social Cultural Foundations (master’s, note that the program is not exclusively for current teachers)
Special Education (master’s and doctorate)
Educational Technology (certificate and master’s)
Cummings presented a list of information needed from advanced programs for the December NCATE visit. The information needed includes the checkpoints and key assessments in each program, descriptions of how advanced programs address dispositions and clinical experiences, and the alignment between the programs and the unit’s conceptual framework. Cummings indicated that TracDat shows the alignment and encouraged committee members to look at TracDat and make any corrections. She will provide each program with a report showing how their outcomes have been tentatively mapped onto the conceptual framework. To facilitate the collection of information from the programs, Cummings will set up a meeting with the chairs or representatives from each department and request that they provide information to her by November 26th. The committee will review the information at its next meeting (which will be held prior to December 7th).
The committee also received a one-page description of the unit’s conceptual framework and a sample of a chart showing checkpoints and assessments. These materials will be shared with the departments as well.

The next meeting of the committee was set for Wednesday, December 3 at 11:00.
